
 
 
  Sports Car Club of New Hampshire 

     Minutes of the Meeting  
     Friday June 8th, 2012 
 

Attending Members-Paul Giblin (President), George Young (Treasurer), Robert Pellerin 
(Executive Secretary), Dave Estey (Auto-X Co-Chair), Charlie Parsons (Corr. Secretary), Drew 
Young (Hill climb Chair), John Stevens, Dana Boyd, Anthony Donovan, Dave Patten, Denise 
Patten, Dan Sheppard, Steve Buckman, Bryan Gurny  
 
Meeting called to order at 7:15pm by Paul Giblin 
 
Executive Secretary Report, no corrections to be made to the May meeting minutes, motion to accept 
made by Charlie Parsons, second by Dave Estey 
 
Treasury Report was given by George Young, motion to accept made by John Stevens, second by Drew 
Young 
 
Corresponding Secretary Report was given by Charlie Parsons, motion to accept made by Denise 
Patten, second by George Young 
 
Publicity Report was given by Dave Estey, motion to accept made by George Young, second by Drew 
Young 
 
Sponsorship Report was given by Paul Giblin. Paul sent information to Goss Dodge for sponsoring the 
2013 hill climb series. 
 
Autocross Report was given by Dave Estey. There are 49 registered drivers for the June 10th event. 
Permission was given to purchase new batteries for handsets. Motion to accept made by Drew Young, 
second by Charlie Parsons. 
 
Hill Climb Report was given by Drew Young. 47 drivers attended the May 18-20, 2012 Mt. Ascutney 
Hill Climb event. A lot of new entrants. A proposal was made to buy more back-up head phones. 
Proposal was made to run the top section of Ascutney for the spring 2013 event. Things to consider about 
running top section - 4 more stations required, it’s very technical, more off’s are possible. Voting to run 
the top section of Mt. Asctuney in the Spring of 2013 will be held at the August monthly meeting. 
Motion to accept was made by Denise Patten, second by Dave Estey. 
 
Old Business 
 
Dave Patten presented the SCCNH Grille Badges. Everyone decided on a $25 selling price. 
 
More discussion was made about NHMS Museum. Paul Giblin and many others are looking further into 
the museum. Many are wondering if sports cars will have an actual presence among oval track race cars. 



 
New Business  
 
Paul Giblin proposed moving the July meeting the 20th, all accepted. 
 
New England Forest Rally July 13-14, 2012 needs more volunteers for the event, if interested in 
volunteering, visit: http://www.newenglandforestrally.com/workers/ 
 
Global Rallycross is holding an event at NHMS on July 14th, 2012.  
 
Motion to adjourn was made by Paul Giblin at 7:55pm. Motion to accept made by John Stevens, second 
by George Young. 
 
Next Meeting – due to schedule conflicts, the next monthly meeting of SCCNH will be held on Friday, 
July 20th 2012 at the Windmill Restaurant in Concord NH – start time will be 7:00pm. 
 
Submitted by: 
 
Robert Pellerin 
SCCNH Executive Secretary 
June 15, 2012 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


